March 2, 1967

J. Bledsoe Box 24 Sasakwa, Oklahoma 74867

Dear Friend:

Thank you very much for your recent letter recommending Mr. John Spaan for the position of Executive Officer in the Oklahoma City Area Office of the Public Health Service's Division of Indian Health.

As you may know, we have also strongly recommended Mr. Spaan for this position to Dr. Rabeau who heads the Division of Indian Health, the Secretary of Health, Education and Welfare, the Surgeon General, the White House, and the Civil Service Commission.

White we have been advised an assignment had been made prior to our recommendations, we have continued to recommend Mr. Spaan in case there should be a change in the current situation.

I appreciate your sharing your views with me. Please be assured that I will continue to do what I can on the matter.

Sincerely,

CARL ALBERT, M. C. Third District, Oklahoma

CA/hn

Dear Repr. Carl Ablert,

Everyone says you going to get John Spahn executive job in Okalhoma City. But I say you wolud of already done helped us if you goin to. Sone Indians get up petition and goin mail to you and get up resolutoin. You not fool me Mr. Alb rt, you no help you talk big but you do no thing.

You no helped us so I'm not going to vote for you anymore.

J. Bledood EOX 24 SASAKWA, OKLA. 74867